South River Town Hall

CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC
Due to the provinces return to Alert Level 5, the Town of South River has closed the Town Hall, including the Council Office, in order to help control the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19). Playgrounds are also closed until further notice.
We will continue to operate and provide essential services to residents during this time including water testing, snow/ice control, garbage collection and administrative service that can be provided by phone or online such as applications and payment processing.

Please call the office at 786-6761 if you have any questions.

COUNCIL MEETINGS: Meetings are scheduled for the first Wednesday of each month and will be conducted online. Development Applications will still be considered and should be submitted to the Town at least four days prior to the scheduled meeting by email or regular mail. Contact the office if there are any other issues you wish to discuss.

PARKS CLOSED: Please note that the playgrounds are closed at this time for public safety.

EARLY PAYMENT DISCOUNT: 

2021 early payment discounts available on "Property Tax" portion only: 
15% If paid in full by March 31, 2021 
8% If paid in full by May 31, 2021 
When paid by debit, approved cheque, or bank transfer 
Credit card discount rates also Available
PAYMENT OPTIONS: Payments can be made over the phone by Visa or Master Card, through online banking with BMO and Scotia Bank, or by forwarding a cheque, money order, or bank draft through regular mail.

The Town appreciates your patients and understanding at this time. 

Stay Safe!

Phone: 709/786-6761
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